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Congregation

EMILY BRAUN SPEAKS ON

Jewish Women and Their Salons
Shabbat Lunch, January 10, 2004

Professor Emily Braun will discuss
“The Power of Conversation:

Jewish Women and Their Salons
(1780-1945)” in her presentation to
fellow Congregants during Shabbat
lunch on Saturday, January 10th.

The private space of the salons
allowed women, generally excluded
from public life, to shape and pro-
mote innovations in modern music,
literature, politics and art. Dr. Braun
is currently co-curating (with Emily
Bilski) an exhibit on this topic for

The Jewish Museum. The exhibit,
scheduled to open in February, 2005,
will highlight the most influential
domestic salons in Europe and
America from late 18th-century
Berlin to Hollywood between the
World Wars.

Dr. Braun, Professor of Art
History at Hunter College as well as
CUNY Graduate Center, is an inter-
national authority on modern Italian
art and Fascist culture. She received
her Ph.D. from NYU Institute of Fine

Arts and was
the recipient
of a Senior
Research
Grant from
the Getty
Foundation.
In both 1982
and 1990 she
received the Henry Allen Moe Prize
from the New York State Historical
Association for the best art catalogue.
continued on page 2

Rabbi Reuben Kimmelman will
lead the Or Zarua community

in a Shabbat of study on February
6th and 7th. Rabbi Kimmelman is
an expert in the history of the
prayer book and professor of
Classical Judaica at Brandeis
University. The theme for the
weekend will be “The Distinctive

Ideas of the Prayerbook.”
With a doctorate from Yale University in Religious

Studies, Professor Kimmelman has held the position of Five

College Professor of Judaic Studies at Amherst College and
has taught at Mount Holyoke, Smith, Trinity and Williams
as well as at the Jewish Theological Seminary and Hebrew
University in Jerusalem. He has also been a Senior Scholar
of CLAL and has served as Scholar-in-Residence for the
UJA Young Leadership Cabinet, The Wexner Heritage
Foundation, the JCCA Biennial Conference and the
General Assembly of UJC. He is currently Scholar-in-
Residence of the JCC on the Palisades.

Rabbi Kimmelman is widely published in scholarly and
popular journals covering areas of Bible, history, ethics, 
continued on page 3

Scholar-in-Residence 
RABBI REUVEN KIMMELMAN

February 6 and 7, 2004
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Editor’s Note

The OZ Newsletter welcomes arti-
cles submitted by Congregants.

Articles should be no longer than
250 words and may be edited for
length and clarity. They should be
submitted by e-mail (as an attachment,
as well as pasted into the text) to 
the office at admin@orzarua.org. If
possible, digital images should be
high-resolution files at 300 dpi.

In order for our newsletter to
maintain a bimonthly schedule, all
articles must be received six weeks
before the issue date. The deadline
for the March/April 2004 issue is
Wednesday, January 28th.

Many thanks for helping the news-
letter to appear in a timely fashion.

From the Youth Department
By Ilana Burgess

Hebrew School life has been very
busy these past few months.

Students learned about the High
Holidays and about the holiday of
Sukkot. We were successful in fulfill-
ing the mitzvot of decorating and
learning in the sukkah, but a wind-
storm changed our plans for celebra-
tion and dining in the sukkah. We
moved our celebration indoors to the
social hall and students, teachers and
parents enjoyed dancing, singing, and
listening to stories.

At the end of October, we held
an open house for our parents. First, 
I met with parents and we talked
about curricula, special programs, and
special events planned for the year.
Then, parents met with their chil-
dren’s teachers for a more specific
overview of the grade-level curricu-
lum. We realized that we all have the
same goals and that the children’s
education comes first.

At the beginning of November,
on Shabbat Lech Lecha, we held a
teen minyan and Shabbat lunch. We

discussed the parsha (Torah portion of
the week) and what we can learn
from the Tanach (Bible) that we can
apply to our everyday lives. The dis-
cussion continued over lunch, and as
the parents came to pick up their
teens they joined our conversation.
We talked about Abraham’s behavior
in his relationship with God as com-
pared with his behavior toward his
family and others. The students
enjoyed more sophisticated drash
(interpretation) on Torah than they
were familiar with from their Hebrew
school experience. 

As we plan for the future, we
would like to expand our library and
our technical capabilities. The Isaac
family has generously donated video
equipment that will enable us to play
Israeli videos as well as domestic system
videos. We are in need of a printer, a
copier and scanner, preferably all in
one. Also, if you have any gently used
Jewish books, CDs, videos or DVDs
that your family has outgrown, we will
gladly accept them as donations.

EMILY BRAUN
continued from page 1
In 2002-03, she was the Mel and Lois
Tukman Fellow of the New York Public
Library’s Dorothy and Lewis B. Cullman
Center for Scholars and Writers.

Professor Braun has authored, 
co-authored and edited several books,
including Mario Sironi and Italian
Modernism: Art and Politics under
Fascism; Thomas Hart Benton: The
America Today Murals; From Manet to
Matisse: The Hillman Family Collection;

and Italian Art in the 20th Century.
Most recently she has published exhi-
bition catalogue essays on Gustav
Klimt, Cubism and Futurism, Amedeo
Modigliani and Sol LeWitt. Dr. Braun
is also curator of the Leonard A.
Lauder Collection and the Alex
Hillman Family Foundation Collection.

This program promises to be
exciting, enlightening and exotic.
Lunch reservations are required.
Please use the reservation form on
page 11. Child care will be available.
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The old man planted a carob tree,
knowing perfectly well that it

would not bear fruit in what little
remained of his lifetime. When his
neighbor asked why, he said that he was
planting for the next generation, just
as previous generations had planted for
him. And from this we are reminded
of the precept from Pirkei Avot, “It is
not your duty to finish the work, 
but you are not free to ignore it.”

Planting a tree is an act of faith,
a beginning whose end is at the dis-
tant limits of our vision. To celebrate
trees in the middle of the winter is
just as distant a vision. At this time of
year, we are not yet experiencing the
renewal of the agricultural cycle. But
we know that very deeply, the trees

are emerging from dormancy and the
possibility of growth is returning. It is
not yet the beginning, but it is the
beginning of the beginning.

Just as every achievement has a
beginning, every beginning has itself
a beginning—an imperceptible first
movement towards a far-off goal.
And such beginnings are everywhere.
We have all heard of how a butterfly’s
wings may stir up a storm across the
globe. Almost any event may be the
beginning of something. Tu B’Shevat
invites us to imagine the world of
possibilities that may flow from our
smallest acts in the cold, dark
winter. Tu B’Shevat, the New Year of
the Trees, occurs this year on
February 7, 2004.

TU B’SHEVAT:
The Beginning of the Beginning

By Ron Meyers
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Each Shabbat, we have three 
different grade-level services:

Infant through Kindergarten 
11:00 a.m. to noon

Alef Bet Corner
1st through 3rd grades 
10:00 a.m. to noon

Junior Congregation 
4th through 6th grades 
10:00 a.m. to noon

Each month, we have a special
Hebrew School Shabbat service,
which all Hebrew School students 
in the 3rd through 6th grades are
encouraged to attend. Students 
from other schools are welcome 
as well. 

The next Hebrew School Shabbat
services will take place on Saturday,
January 24th and February 28th.

OZY SERVICES

REUVEN KIMMELMAN
continued from page 1
liturgy and current affairs. He is the
author of The Mystical Meaning of
Lekhah Dodi and Kabbalat Shabbat (in
Hebrew). He is currently writing two
books: one focuses on the meaning
and history of Jewish prayer and the
other discusses terrorism, war, democ-
racy and other issues in the Jewish
ethics of power.

Following Kabbalat Shabbat
services, which will begin at 4:59 p.m.
on February 6th, Rabbi Kimmelman
will discuss “The Erotic and the

Mystical: The Case of Lekhah Dodi.”
During lunch immediately following
Shabbat morning services on February
7th, the focus of his talk will be “The
Origin and the Meaning of the
Blessing—Its Implications for a
Jewish Philosophy of Pleasure.” Our
scholar will then share his thoughts
on “Why is Divine Sovereignty the
Central Affirmation of the Jewish
Liturgy” at Seudah Shlishit.

Reservations are required for
Friday evening dinner and Saturday
lunch. Please use the registration form
on page 11. Child care will be available.

Keep us up to date. Call Lidiya at 212-452-2310 x10 if there is an illness in
your family or to share your family’s good news, such as births and marriages.
Also, be sure the office has your current address and phone numbers. 
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“Achat, Shtayim, Shalosh, Tayshah,
Esser!” My two-year-old

counts in Hebrew the same way she
counts in English: with great enthu-
siasm! Hebrew numbers,
parts of the body and
names of animals are 
just some of the content
explored through music
and games by the newest
and youngest group of 
Or Zarua students, the
toddlers of the Calanit
program. 

Calanit is named 
for a beautiful, protected,
dark-red Israeli wild
flower which grows in
the spring after the 
winter rain. Many pre-
schools in Israel are named after
flowers. Our Calanit program is run
by Tania Goldreich, an experienced
early-childhood educator who devel-

Calanit
By Meredith Katz

Over 50 Or Zarua children and their parents gathered in our sukkah on Hol Hamoed
Sukkot to celebrate the holiday with a musical program featuring Jonathan Bayer.
Nancy Wolfson Moche organized this first family event for pre-schoolers. Children
sang, danced, made musical instruments, and enjoyed a pizza lunch with their parents.
Watch for similar events for pre-school children later this year.

TODDLERS’ SUKKOT CELEBRATION

“Precious Legacy”
Exhibition Planned

We are planning to organize an
exhibition of objects and

memorabilia of Jewish significance
gathered from our own members.
Although these objects may have little
intrinsic value, they comprise our
own “precious legacy” because they
have been passed down in families 
or are associated with meaningful
events. The exhibition will be a
wonderful way to share family stories
from within our own community.

We are asking Congregants to
offer items with interesting histories
and to help collect and write about
the objects. Please contact Bobbi
Coller at 212-987-2067 if you have
something that you would like to
exhibit or if you would like to work
on this project.

oped the original Or Zarua Shabbat
class for the under-five age group. In
the classes I observed, she led the
children as they sang about Old
MacDonald’s friend “Dod (Uncle)
Moshe” and did the Hokey Pokey in
Hebrew, very gradually adding new
words to their growing vocabulary.

She taught them about
Hanukkah through art
and music and rounded
off each class with a
snack preceded by the
appropriate brachot.

We are very excited
that Calanit will con-
tinue this winter.
Classes will be held on
Wednesday mornings
from 10:30-11:20, from
January 14th through
March 31st. Children
must be between 18 and
36 months old to partic-

ipate and must be accompanied by 
a parent, grandparent or caregiver.
Please contact Ilana Burgess at 212-
452-2310 x15 for more information.

Teacher Tania Goldreich
leads Hannah Merczynski-
Hait (left), Elsie Moche
and Esther Katz in songs
and dances.

First Rehearsal

Sunday, January 4th, 10 a.m.

Second Rehearsal

Thursday, January 8th, 7 p.m.

We need everyone there from the
begining, so be sure to come to
Or Zarua, 127 East 82nd Street!

actors • singers • narrators
schlepers • directors • producers
designers • stage hands • ushers

• fun-loving kids & adults •

Please pass this announcement on
to your friends and fellow OZ’ers. 
RSVP to our producer, Barbara
Sassoon, at barbdee@aol.com.

MAKE LAUGHTER
AND FRIENDS AT

PURIM SPIEL
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FRIDAY, 
MARCH 12TH

Shabbat Across Or Zarua
Celebrate Shabbat at the

homes of fellow OZ members

WEDNESDAY, 
MARCH 24TH

Happy Birthday, Or Zarua
Speaker: Norman Podhoretz

Have you been to Congregation
Or Zarua’s Friday Night

Services? I started attending regularly
four-and-a-half years ago when I was
saying Kaddish for my mother, of
blessed memory. I found the peaceful-
ness, warmth and community very
gratifying. I have continued to attend
Kabbalat Shabbat services, although,
admittedly, not often enough. But
every time I do attend, I am remind-
ed of how special it continues to be.
Starting with minhah services, you

begin to get in the mood. Following
minhah, Rabbi Wechsler teaches for
a few minutes relating to Shabbat.
Then, the Congregation moves into
the wonderfully spiritual and inspira-
tional singing for Kabbalat Shabbat.
The words uplift. The music ascends.
And you start Shabbat on a high
note. Here, in your communal home,
you readjust your psyche so that,
when you return to your family
home, you are already enriched by
the beauty of Shabbat. 

Our Friday Night Services have
begun to take off, with more and more
people finding the pleasure of this
experience for themselves—including
many new faces who have come to
explore the Or Zarua experience. It’s
amazing how many of these people tell
us that they feel at home here! Why
not start the feeling every Friday night
at candlelighting time? Come think,
study, participate, make new friends,
feel renewed. Call 212-452-2310 x42
for service times. Join us, feel at home. 

The Beauty of Kabbalat Shabbat
By Aaron Shelden

Come and enjoy the Super Bowl
with your friends at Or Zarua.

We are planning a party at the 
synagogue building with a “family
atmosphere” and great Kosher food
from Dougie’s, including ribs, chili,
grilled chicken salad, buffalo wings,
dessert, and much more.

Minhah/Ma’ariv will be held at

4:45 p.m. in the sanctuary. The game
should begin about 6:00 p.m. and will
be shown on a “big screen” TV in
the Social Hall. All are welcome.
Voluntary contributions may be made
to the Congregation’s Minyan Fund. 

Please RSVP by Janaury 25th to
Sheldon Adler at 212-735-2136 or by
email at sadler@skadden.com.

Or Zarua Super Bowl Party, February 1st

January 11th
Schoenberg/Kandinsky Exhibit
Following the 8:45 a.m. minyan and
9:25 a.m. traditional breakfast, meet
at The Jewish Museum at 11:00 a.m.
(92nd Street at Fifth Avenue) to view
the Schoenberg/Kandinsky Exhibit
and tour the museum. The entrance
fee is $10 for non-members.
February 8th
OZ Family Fun at P.S. 6 Gym
Following the 8:45 a.m. minyan and
9:25 a.m. traditional breakfast, meet

at P.S. 6 at 10:30 a.m. (81st Street
between Madison and Park Avenues)
for OZ Family Fun at P.S. 6 Gym. A
full or half basketball court is avail-
able. We must bring our own basket-
balls. Other gym space is also avail-
able to participants who bring their
own volleyballs and nets; hockey
sticks, pucks and nets; baseball tees,
plastic baseballs and bats; kickballs,
etc. P.S. 6 will provide a security per-
son and restrooms. OZ has use of the
gym from 10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

SUNDAY MINYAN PROGRAMS SAVE THE DATES
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HESED COMMITTEE

Israeli Night at Ronald McDonald House
On Tuesday, January 27th, Congregation Or Zarua 

will host its fourth annual dinner at the Ronald
McDonald House, a residence for both American 
and foreign children who are in treatment for serious 
illnesses at local hospitals. The House, located at 
405 E. 73rd Street, provides a warm, welcoming environ-
ment for families at a subsidized rate for as long as they
need to reside. 

Each year, Or Zarua hosts for House residents a 
joyous evening featuring an Israeli dinner buffet, folk
dancing, and songs led by Congregation members.
Volunteers are needed for this truly special evening. 
You can help the Or Zarua Hesed Committee by:

� Donating kosher desserts (to be dropped off at the
House on January 27th by 5:30 p.m., although 
alternative arrangements can be made) 

� Assisting with set-up and decorations from 5:15 p.m.
� Serving food from 6:00 p.m. 
� Cleaning up from 7:00 p.m. 
� Helping to lead singing and/or folk dancing from 

7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.
To help or to ask questions, please call Stephanie

Failla at 212-472-7506 (evenings) and 212-480-3111
(days). Please note that children under the age of 18 
may not volunteer. Space is limited, so volunteers will
join us on a first-come basis.

More than 60% of Or Zarua Congregants have already contributed to the Annual Kol Nidre Appeal. This is a
great start towards our goal of 100% participation. However, just as Or Zarua relies on the financial generosity

of its members to sustain our community, we also rely on the generosity of our members’ time. Please let us know
in which of the following ways you are interested in helping the community:

Name _________________________________________________________________________________________________

Work Phone _____________________________________________Home Phone _____________________________________

Email _________________________________________________Fax _____________________________________________

Please send completed form or fax to:
CONGREGATION OR ZARUA, 127 EAST 82ND STREET, NEW YORK, NY 10028, FAX: 212-452-2103

A Few Good People Needed

Hesed Committee (acts of
kindness for the ill and needy)
Hevra Kadisha 
(supporting mourners)
Book Discussion Group
Attending Morning Minyan
Attending Friday Night
Kabbalat Shabbat services
Attending Sunday Minyan

Chanting Torah or Haftarah 
Leading davening
Ushering at Shabbat services
Visiting the elderly or ill
Newsletter
Israel Action
Blood Drive blood donation
Youth Programming 
(pre-school age children)

Teen Programming
Hebrew School
Hosting a Shabbat meal at home
Hosting a Pesah seder at home
Planning Congregational 
special events
Helping in the synagogue office
with mailings
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Last year, Or Zarua’s first annual
Blood Drive was a fantastic suc-

cess, with almost 40 pints collected!
This year our goal is to do even bet-
ter, collecting at least 50 pints and
doubling our registrations for the
national Bone Marrow Donor
Registry. Or Zarua’s second annual
Blood Drive will be held at the syna-
gogue on Sunday, February 29, 2004
from 9:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., follow-
ing morning minyan. Activities will
be offered for children while their
parents donate, including making
sandwiches for distribution to the
homeless. Refreshments also will be
provided.

Many people ask why blood
donation is so important. Here are a
few facts:
� 9 in 10 people need a blood trans-

fusion at some point in their lives.
� 1 in 10 hospital patients need a

transfusion—an average of 3 pints!
� One donated pint is often broken

into blood components and can be
used to help many different people.

� Donated blood is used to help

patients with a wide variety of con-
ditions and is critical to patients
who need surgery.

Who can give? Just about every-
one who is at least 17 years old and
weighs at least 110 pounds can be a
blood donor. (If you are over 75,
bring a letter from your doctor.) If
you have spent a significant amount
of time overseas in the past few years,
you may want to double check before
making an appointment. Otherwise,
it is very likely that you can be a
donor. 

As in last year’s Blood Drive, 
you can choose to register in the
Bone Marrow Donor Registry of the
National Marrow Donor Program, a
national network of medical organi-
zations that identifies potential bone
marrow donors around the country
and matches donors with patients
who might be treated with a bone
marrow transplant. While the odds 
of matching are low, many patients
are successfully treated for leukemia
and other diseases with bone marrow
transplants. Jews in particular are

needed as potential donors because of
the likelihood that they will be a
close match for other Jews with simi-
lar ancestry. Registering requires a
simple blood test and takes just a few
minutes, so even if you do not wish
to donate blood, please consider par-
ticipating in the Bone Marrow Donor
Registry. 

This year we are seeking at least
65 potential donors in order to reach
our goal of 50 pints collected. Please
sign up and bring your friends and
family members to donate as well. 
For more information or to make an
appointment to donate, or if you
would like to help at this important
event (you don’t have to donate 
to volunteer!) please contact James
Rothman at 212-472-1739 or 
jarothman@yahoo.com. 

Although the collection of blood
is free, each bone marrow registry
costs about $25. Please consider mak-
ing a donation to Or Zarua’s Hesed
Fund to support this effort and other
programs that help our community. 

FEBRUARY 29, 2004
Second Annual Or Zarua Blood Drive

Sally Dwek gave at the synagogue in
support of last year’s Blood Drive.

Clean Out Your Bathroom Cabinets!

You know those little bottles of shampoo and lotion that you can’t resist
taking home from hotels (admit it, you’ve saved a few)? Well, it’s time

to part with your mini-bottle stash! Please donate toiletries (small bottles of
shampoo, conditioner, lotion; bars of soap; toothbrushes and toothpaste) for
distribution to the homeless. One of the activities for children to be offered
during the Or Zarua Blood Drive will include preparing brown bags with
meals and toiletries for those in need. Drop your donations in the collection
boxes on the sixth floor or in the social hall during the month of February. 
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Leslie Berger & Kenneth Drucker, on the arrival
of their daughter, Bella Ying Shuai Drucker

Perry & Marilyn Braunstein, in honor of
Seth’s Bar Mitzvah

James & Debbie Breznay, in honor of Debbie’s
adult Bat Mitzvah

Robert & Wendy Brill, in honor of
Alexander’s Bar Mitzvah

Birgit Dinkelmann & Franck Benayoun, 
in honor of their marriage

Eyal & Karen Farage, in honor of Andrew’s
Bar Mitvah

David & Blanca Goldman, in honor of Clara’s
Bat Mitzvah

Susan Gotbetter & Henry Berry, in honor of
Susan’s adult Bat Mitzvah

Benno & Joy Kimmelman, in honor of
Michael’s Bar Mitzvah

Terry Krulwich & Paul Posner, in honor of
the marriage of Jeremy Posner and Rabbi
Paulette Gross

Charles & Anne Mayer, in honor of the birth
of their grandson, Jason Douglas Boockvar

Zion & Ellen Ozeri, on the engagement of
their daughter, Gabrielle Robin Markowitz,
to Yoel Leinwand

Jeremy Posner, in honor of his marriage to
Rabbi Paulette Gross

Elaine Schattner & Paul Glasserman, in
honor of Aaron’s Bar Mitzvah

Joyce Schenkein, in honor of Joshua’s 
Bar Mitzvah 

Joan Schulick & Jerry Kramer, in honor of
Raymond’s Bar Mitzvah

Alan & Thalia Segal, on the birth of their
daughter, Yaffa Segal

Henry & Susan Zilberman, in honor of Tali’s
Bat Mitzvah

Seymour & Cathy Zises, in honor of Natalie’s
Bat Mitzvah

Welcome to:
Dorothy Lieberman
Alain & Ellen Roizen

Our deepest sympathy to:
Marilyn Shapiro, on the death of her father, Eli
David Silver, on the death of his father,

Maurice Silver

Tom Tisch, on the death of his father,
Laurence Tisch

Family of Vicki Wimpfheimer

May they and their loved ones be comforted
among the mourners of Zion and Jerusalem.

All contributions listed were received between
October 1 and November 30, 2003.

Capital Campaign contributions are not listed.

Evelyn Kenvin & Arthur Rosenbloom

Mark & Pamela Gold, in honor of Joshua’s
5th birthday

David & Blanca Goldman, in honor of Clara’s
Bat Mitzvah

Ira & Laurie Greenberg
Benno & Joy Kimmelman, in honor of

Michael’s Bar Mitzvah
Marilyn Krulwich
Amy Pizer & Hal Goldstein, in honor of the

baby naming of their daughter, Sophie Rae
Goldstein

Joyce Scheinkein, in honor of Joshua’s 
Bar Mitzvah 

Adina Schneider & Jeffrey Freilich, in honor
of the baby naming of their daughter, Shira
Maya Freilich

Howard Brownstein
Frances Freedman
Howard & Carol Oxman, in honor of the

aufruf of their daughter Llen Oxman and
Aaron Pomeroy

Burton Jack Schulman
Alan & Thalia Segal, in honor of the baby

naming of their daughter, Yaffa Segal

Dara Murray, in memory of her mother, 
Anita Prisamt, on her yahrzeit

Sheldon & Marcel Adler
Barry & Mimi Alperin
Abby Altman & Peter Ezzard
Susan Altman & Ivan Kreitman
Nancy Bach

Jerome & Joan Badner
David Balik
Wendy Belzberg & Strauss Zelnick
Shelley Binder
Daniel & Ellen Birger
Herbert & Elaine Blum
Robin Blumenthal
Jill Braufman & Daniel Nir
Perry & Marilyn Braunstein
James & Deborah Breznay
Jeanette Brizel
Cynthia Brodsky
Dina Bromberg & Barrett Sinowitz
Sally Brooks
Marshall & Marilyn Butler
Alice Canick
Susan Cantor & Ross Abelow
Paula Chalfin
Linda Charet
Geoffrey & Carol Chinn
Brett & Gwen Cohen
Wendy Cornell Levin & Mikhail Levin
Andrew & Nancy Danzig
Alan & Pat Davidson
Alexander & Susan Deutsch
Rosalind Devon
Laurie Dien & Alan Yaillen
Charles & Valerie Diker
Wendy Diller & Robert Brill
Birgit Dinkelmann & Franck Benayoun
Ira & Betsy Dizengoff
Daniel & Alisa Doctoroff
Shelley Doctors
Steven & Ellen Dolgin
Ellen Donath
Mona Dreier 
Nitza Shor Egan
Linda Eidelberg
Ran & Laurel Eisenbruch
Meira Epstein
Stephanie Failla
Joanne Feierman
Burt & Bonnie Feinberg
Randy Feld & Cherise Solomon-Feld
Joseph & Rachel Feldman
Beth Fisher & Harvey Himel
Sander & Mechele Flaum
Albert & Marjorie Fortinsky
Andrew & Emily Frackman
Yitchak & Jacqueline Frank
Frances Freedman
Nancy Friedman & James Margolin
Judith Friedlander
Eric & Pamela Fuchs

K O L  N I D R E  A P P E A L

L I B R A R Y  F U N D

M I N Y A N  F U N D

K I D D U S H  F U N D

D E S I G N A T E D  S P E C I A L
P U R P O S E  F U N D  G I F T

C O N T R I B U T I O N S

C O N D O L E N C E S

N E W  M E M B E R S

C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S

THE OR ZARUA COMMUNITY
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THE OR ZARUA COMMUNITY
Isaac & Marjorie Gad
Alice Geisler
Elaine Gilbert
Max & Elisabeth Gitter 
Henry & Karen Glanternik
Mark & Pamela Gold 
Arthur & Carol Goldberg
Jeffrey Goldberg
Richard Goldberg
David & Blanca Goldman
Philip & Carol Goldsmith
Oliver & Barbara Goldstein
Suzanne Goldstein
Bilha Goodman
Leonard & Constance Goodman
Robert & Trudy Gottesman
Ruth Gottesman
Richard Gottlieb
Bruce & Karolyn Gould
Laurel Graeber & Michael Buxbaum
Frances Greenberg
Joan Greenberg
Lori Greenberg & Alan Blum
Ira & Linda Greenblatt
Elizabeth Greenstein
Mina Greenstein
Jeffrey & Linda Haberman
Leonard & Fleur Harlan
Lance & Heidi Harris
Jesse & Isadora Hecht
Jamie Hirsch
Dore Hollander
Ruth Horowitz
Allen & Valerie Hyman
Craig & Nanci Hyman
Alan & Caroline Ilberman
John & Ronnie Jankoff
Jerry & Patti Josepher
Marcia Kalin & Stephen Rayport
Aliza Kaplan
Julie Karp
Max & Nina Karpel
Johanna Kaplan 
Henry Katz
Michael & Meredith Katz
Simon & Janet Katz
Stephanie Katz-Rothman & James Rothman
Abraham & Clarita Kaufman
Fred & Vivian Kenvin
Ellyn Kessler & Michael Gentile
Benno & Joy Kimmelman
Mark & Hannah Kinn
Robin Kirman & Joseph Schwartz
Samuel & Francine Klagsbrun

Sarah Klagsbrun & Eric Weinstein
Terry Koch & Allen Fienberg
Murray & Ellen Koppelman
Neal & Maude Kozodoy
Mordecai & Gail Kraushar
Benjamin Krull
Bruce & Judith Krull
Bernard & Frances Laterman
Douglas & Debra Lehrman
Scott Lerner
Franklin & Geraldine Levey
Irwin & Francine Levine
Peter & Janet Levine
Roy & Rachel Levit
David & Judith Lewittes
Helen Lifton
Robert & Loretta Lifton
Diane Lipman
Mark Lowenthal
Alvin & Ninette Lukashok
Herbert & Judith Lukashok
Ralph & Phyllis Lusskin
Sharon Shorofsky Mack & Alexander Mack
Benjamin & Hillary Macklowe
Steven & Margret Magid
Benjamin Marcus
Debra Markson-Katz & Steven Katz
Dina Markson & Andrew Seidman
Bonnie Maslin & Yehuda Nir
Allen Mayer
Renee Meisel
David Meitus
Eleanor Merczynski & David Hait
Lynn Michaelson
Jennifer Mieres & Haskel Fleishaker
Dara Murray
Warren & Debra Nachlis
Ira & Barbara Nadler
Liz Neumark & Chaim Wachsberger
Harvey & Linda Newman
Larry & Rachel Norton
Jacob Oberman
Diane Okrent & Aaron Shelden
Russell & Susan Okrent
Shirley Okrent
Zion & Ellen Ozeri
Jay & Lesley Palmer
Silvia Paulson
Samuel & Ruth Perelson
Elizabeth Philipp
Annette Pincus
Norman & Midge Podhoretz
Stanley & Charlotte Pollak
Jeremy Posner

Maurice & Sabina Preter
Caryl Ratner
Laura Resnikoff
Jane Ries
Bruce & Joy Roberts
Thelma Rodbell
Seth & Marion Rogovin
Leonard & Phyllis Rosen
Warren & Jane Rosen
Amelia Rosner & Richard Hyfler
Barbara Roth & Michael Canick
Barbara Salmanson & Yitchak Shavit
Jane Salmon & Jerry Gliklich
Martha Sasmor
Robert Schallop
Randi Schatz & Joseph Allerhand 
Charles Scheidt
Robert & Isabel Schein
Neil & Leona Schluger 
Paulette Schneider
Reed & Anne Schneider
Barry & Judith Schneider
Joan Schulick & Jerry Kramer
Claire Schussler
Harvey & Justine Schussler
Michael & Ellen Schwartz
Morton & Evelyn Schwartz
Barbara Scott & Jonathan Bromberg
Alan & Thalia Segal
Ronit Setton & Benjamin Hershkowitz
David & Susan Shapiro
David & Carrie Shechter
Yaakov & Roberta Shechter
Alice Shuchman
Kelly Sidley & Adam Wollowick
Edward & Elyse Siegel
Jeffrey & Judith Siegel
Peter & Dora Silagy
Robert & Vera Silver
Donald & Ellen Simon
Irwin & Daryl Simon
Sheldon & Arlene Simon
Brigitte Sion
Robert & Ellen Skolnick
Ronald & Joanna Slevin
Richard & Paula Smith
Arthur & Nancy Sobel
Stephen & Elsa Solender
Gerry & Phyllis Solomon
Mark & Lynn Somerstein
Jerome & Linda Spitzer
Richard & Audrey Stadin
Vicky Stein
Laura Siegel & Stephen Stern



Evelyn Sucher & Andrew Irving
Elliott & Susan Sussman
Joshua Tannenbaum
Marc & Sharon Teitelbaum
Philip & Abby Thomas
Bernard & Lean Tolpin
Barbara Weindling & David Cohen
Barry & Ethel Weintraub
Barry & Anita Weinstein
Linda Wertheim
Toby Wertheim
Ellen Wetter-Brenner & Mark Brenner
Eve Wolf & Owen Lewis
James & Elaine Wolfensohn
Milton & Alice Wolson
Daniel & Ingvor Wurmbrand
Linda Yarden
Nancy & Jay Zises

Arthur & Willi Aeder, for the speedy recovery
of Jack Nash

Emily Braun and Andrew Frackman
Leslie Cornell, Jan Cornell, Wendy Cornell

Levin and Mikhail Cornell, in honor of
Ruth Alperin

Daniel & Alisa Doctoroff, in memory of 
N. Craig Roberts, Sanford Solender, and
Doris Weiss

Joe & Sally Dwek
Linda Eidelberg, for yizkor donations for Ben

Basch, Rose Basch, and Albert Eidelberg
Helen Ferszt, for Frances Karp’s yahrzeit
Cheryl Fishbein, in honor of the yahrzeit of

Adele Fishbein
Yitzchak & Jacqueline Frank, in memory of

Florence Gelfand
David & Carla Glasser, in memory of Ruth

Alperin, Phyllis Cornell, Rose Kirstein, and
Sanford Solender

Ronald & Ruthe Golden, in honor of
Michael Katz’s election and installation as
President of the Jewish Lawyers Guild

Philip & Carol Goldsmith, in honor of Phyllis
Solomon’s Bat Mitzvah

Jesse & Isadora Hecht,  in honor of the
yahrzeits of Jack & Hannah Silverman

Sylvia Hollander, for Yizkor on Shemini
Atzeret

David & Judith Lewittes, in memory of Israel
Lewittes

Deborah Markson Katz & Steven Katz, in
memory of Steven’s grandfather, Moshe
Schmuel Younger, on his yahrzeit

Jacob Oberman, in memory of Ida Kaplan
Jane Rogul, in memory of her parents, Anna

& Joseph Dien, and in honor of Laurie
Dien, Alan Yaillen and Aliza

Martha Sasmor, in memory of Sanford
Solender and in honor of the yahrzeit of
her beloved brother

Robert & Lauraine Schallop, in memory of
his father on his yahrzeit

Robert & Vera Silver, for Yom Kippur yizkor
and Shemini Atzeret yizkor

Gerry & Phyllis Solomon, in honor of the
marriage of Jeremy Posner to Rabbi
Paulette Gross

Cheryl Sternlieb, in memory of Isidore & Ida
Sternlieb and Evelyn Stolpen

Harry & Amira Trattner, in honor of the 30th
anniversary of Bonnie Maslin & Yehuda Nir

Helen Unger
Rona Wexler & Eugene Fixler, in memory of

Henry Fixler
Nnacy Wolfson-Moche & David Moche, in

honor of Terry Krulwich
Arnold & Dale Zaff, in honor of Debbie

Breznay’s chanting Haftarah

Rhonda Barad, for Books for Israel
Howard & Elaine Brownstein
Stephanie Failla, for Books for Israel
Albert & Marjorie Fortinsky, for Books for Israel
Dara Murray, in memory of her father, George

Prisamt, on his yahrzeit
Samuel & Ruth Perelson, in honor of the

marriage of Jeremy Posner & Paulette Gross
Maurice & Sabina Preter
Barry & Judith Schneider
Herbert & Lorraine Shapiro, in honor of 

Terry Krulwich for having a newly discovered
bacillus named for her

Jill Shapiro, in honor of Herbert & Lorraine
Shapiro

Sidney & Irene Silverman
Jerry & Linda Spitzer, in honor of the marriage

of Jeremy Posner & Rabbi Paulette Gross
Miriam Wallerstein, in honor of the marriage

of Jeremy Posner & Rabbi Paulette Gross

In honor of OZ Runners Pam Gold, 
Dore Hollander and Naama Potok

John Barman

Robin Blumenthal
Irving Buterman
Jodi Cohen
Murry & Anne Drescher
Fran Finkelstein
Mark & Pam Gold
Raphael & Naomi Gold
Elizabeth Goldberg
Robert & Trudy Gottesman
Arthur & Estelle Greenberg
Peter & Jill Greenberg
Frederick & Minette Herman
Kenneth & Mara James
Jacqueline Kern
Ed & Susan Kopelowitz
Alois & Lorene Leiter
Allen & Cecilia Mayer
Fred & Martha Mendelsohn
Christina Meyers
Larry & Rachel Norton
Jacob Oberman
Norene Peck
David & Harriet Sharaf
Herbert & Lorraine Shapiro
James Smyth
Gerry & Phyllis Solomon
Jerome & Linda Spitzer
Richard, Audrey & Jonathan Stadin
Abraham & Diane Sunshine
Ellen Wetter-Brenner & Mark Brenner

Ira & Betsy Dizengoff
Richard & Audrey Stadin

Sylvia Adelman, in honor of Sam Perelson
Frances Freedman
Edward & Susan Kopelowitz, in honor of the

Yom Kippur service and yahrzeit of their
father, Nathan Goldberg

Leona Leon
Arthur & Judy Robbins, in honor of Alisa &

Dan Doctoroff
Ronit Simantov & Howard Blas, in apprecia-

tion of our friends, the Ashley Family
Stanley & Sylvia Wechsler, in honor of Rabbi

Harlan Wechsler
Henry & Susan Zilberman, in appreciation of

the Chaim Dovid concert

Joshua & William Tannenbaum

M U R I E L  T A N N E N B A U M  
M E M O R I A L  F U N D

R A B B I ’ S  
D I S C R E T I O N A R Y  F U N D

H E B R E W  S C H O O L  F U N D

H E S E D  F U N D  F O R
H O S P I T A L I Z E D  I S R A E L I

T E R R O R  V I C T I M S

H E S E D  F U N D

G E N E R A L  F U N D
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Saturday, January 10th, immediately following Shabbat Services,
with PROFESSOR EMILY BRAUN, discussing

THE POWER OF CONVERSATION: JEWISH WOMEN AND THEIR SALONS

____  Adults x  $25.00 each  =  $___________
____  Children (over age 5)  x  $15.00 each  =  $___________
____  Children (under age 5)  x  No charge  =  

____  Total Reservations Total Cost    =  $___________

Name _________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________City__________________State_________Zip___________

Work Phone _____________________________________________Home Phone _____________________________________

Child care will be available. Completed form with your check or fax must be received by Tuesday, January 6th at:
CONGREGATION OR ZARUA, 127 EAST 82ND STREET, NEW YORK, NY 10028, FAX: 212-452-2103

Congregational Shabbat Lunch

Shabbat Dinner, Friday, February 6th and Shabbat Lunch, Saturday, February 7th,
with RABBI REUVEN KIMMELMAN, immediately following Shabbat Services

Shabbat Dinner Shabbat Lunch
Fri., Feb. 6th Sat., Feb. 7th

____  Adults x  $25.00 each  = $________ $________

____  Children (over age 5)  x  $15.00 each  = $________ $________

____  Children (under age 5)  x  No charge  = $________ $________

____  Total Reservations Total Cost = $________ $________

Name _________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________City__________________State_________Zip___________

Work Phone _____________________________________________Home Phone _____________________________________

If you are interested in both meals, please check your first choice as we are trying to accommodate as many people as possible.

Child care will be available. Completed form with your check or fax must be received by Friday, January 30th at:
CONGREGATION OR ZARUA, 127 EAST 82ND STREET, NEW YORK, NY 10028, FAX: 212-452-2103

Scholar-in-Residence Reservations



CONGREGATION OR ZARUA

127 East 82nd Street
New York, NY 10028
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Please join our January
25th book discussion,

“Two Viewpoints on Israel
Today: Home To Stay by
Rabbi Daniel Gordis and The
Case for Israel by Professor
Alan Dershowitz.” Home To
Stay draws on e-mails Rabbi
Gordis sent from Jerusalem to
his friends and family in the
States from 1998 to 2002,
reacting to his family’s new
life in Israel and the worsen-
ing situation there. The Case for
Israel is Professor Dershowitz’s well-
received, hard-hitting refutation of
anti-Israel propaganda. Read one or
both; then come learn and share

insights with other Congregants.
We will meet in the Or

Zarua library on the 4th floor
on Sunday, January 25th at
7:30 p.m., followed by light
refreshments. All
Congregants and their

guests are welcome. 
Please mark your 

calendar also for the next
gathering on Sunday
evening, March 14th. If you
have a book recommenda-
tion for us, want to be added

to our list for e-mail notices, or have
questions about our book discussions,
contact Reed Schneider at 212-860-
8611 or arlm1199@aol.com.

OZ BOOK DISCUSSION HEVRA KADISHA
MEETING AND 

ZAYIN ADAR DINNER

Plan to attend a Hevra Kadisha
meeting on Tuesday, January

13th at 7:30 p.m. in the syna-
gogue. Sarah Jacobs, a founding
member of the Hevra Kadisha at
Ansche Chesed, will share her
experiences with our group.

On Sunday, February 29th,
the Hevra Kadisha will celebrate
its work within the community 
at its annual Zayin Adar dinner,
commemorating the yahrzeit 
of Moses. If you are interested 
in attending, please RSVP to 
212-452-2310 x39.


